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ñThe Novi City Council awarded our 

subdivision a $5,000 matching 

grant to replace our signs and up-

grade our landscape at two of our 

entrances:  Meadowbrook Road/

Chattman and Nine Mile Road/

Ennishore.  The timing couldn't be 

better as the Chattman sign was 

blown over the night of the March 

8th windstorm.  We need to apply 

for permits first, but you should 

see work being done this summer.  

      - Lynn Kocan 
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Presidentôs Report  - Lynn Kocan 

New Entrance Signs 
 
GREAT NEWS - The Novi City Council awarded our subdi-
vision a $5,000 matching grant to replace our signs and 
upgrade our landscape at two of our entrances:  Meadow-
brook Road/Chattman and Nine Mile Road/Ennishore.  The 
timing couldn't be better as the Chattman sign was blown 
over the night of the March 8 windstorm.  We need to apply 

for permits first, but you should see work being done this summer.  We have 
also started the process to replace the solar lighting with LED lighting at those 
two signs during the next fiscal year (which begins July 1, 2017).  We plan to 
update the other two signs on Meadowbrook Road in a couple of years--at 
which time we can apply for another grant.   
 
Entryway Monument  Spring Clean-Up - Saturday, May 6 at 9 a.m. 
 
As part of our entryway project, we want to refresh the two entry berms that will 
be getting new signs.  Plan to join us Saturday morning, May 6, at 9 a.m. to 
remove the mulch that has built up around the boulders and Spring-clean the 
landscape plantings.  We'll start at the Nine Mile Road/Ennishore entrance and 
then go to the Meadowbrook Lake/Chattman entrance.  Donuts and coffee to all 
who help!!  
 
Spring has really sprung.  The trees and flowers are really blooming.  We have 
a beautiful subdivision.  Please do your part to keep your yard maintained.  As 
information, the  City has the following ordinances:  
 
Lawn and Weed Cutting  
 
-  City Ordinance Section 21-19 (a) regulates that homeown-
ers have the duty to cut grass and weeds before they 
exceed eight (8) inches.  If owners do not maintain their prop-
erty, the City can impose a penalty and/or cut the property 
and bill the homeowner.   
 
 
Storage of Refuse Collection Bins  

 
- City Ordinance Section 21-144 (a) states that when receptacles 
are being stored, they "must be placed within a totally enclosed 
building or placed upon an area of the rear yard of the occu-
pant's property so as not to create a nuisance to surround-
ing residents."  Therefore, please do not leave your trash and/or 
recycling bins on your front porch or in your side yard.   
 

 
In Deepest Sympathy 
 
We were saddened to learn of the death on March 14 of 
Major Andrew Becker, 33-year old son of Gary and Stacey 
Becker (23260 Ennishore).  Andrew was an Air Force pilot 
for the 318th Special Operations Squadron.   He is survived 
by Shelly, his wife of 6 years, brother G.R. "Skip," sister 
Betsie, two nephews and a niece.  Andy graduated from 
Novi High School in 2002.  He joined the Air Force after the 9/11 attack "to help 
protect our country against another attack like this."  Please keep him and his 
family in your thoughts and prayers.  
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Upcoming Community Events  
 
Chasing the Dragon A community discussion event is 

being held at Novi Middle School Auditorium on May 
2 at 6:30 PM regarding heroin/opiate abuse.   

 

There will be a 45-minute film, ñChasing the Dragonò, 
which depicts issues surrounding addiction.   

 
The film was produced by the Federal Bureau of In-

vestigation and the Drug Enforcement Administration. 

Following the documentary, there will be an oppor-
tunity to ask questions. Please visit cityofnovi.org or 

call 248.348.7100 for additional information.  
 

 

 

Civics ðJoan Rozelle 

Around the Neighborhood  

Please watch your speed as you 
drive through the neighborhood!  

Weôve have many reports of cars 
not only disregarding the 25 -mph 

speed limit,  but driving at exces-

sively high speeds.  We have many 
little ones, joggers and dog walkers 

in our neighborhood, and the num-
bers will only increase with spring 

weather on the way.   Please donôt 
risk our residentsô safety by speeding.   

If you see someone speeding, please take note of their 

license number and report them to the police at 248 -

348 -7100.   

 

City of Novi Crime Update  

The City of Novi has requested that we please call the 

police if you identify anything suspicious occurring in our 

neighborhood, such as unusual vehicles or suspicious 
people.   

The phone number to call is:  248 -348 -7100.  

You can also check yourself on all the reported crimes in 

Novi by going to cityofnovi.org, then the police depart-
ment page, then select 

the "crime mapping" tab.   Al-
ternatively, you can go 

to crimemapping.com, and en-

ter Novi Police to see the same 

information. 
 

Rememberé 

if you SEE something,  

SAY something!  

248 -348 -7100.  

 

 

Architecture - Rael Blair 

Please remember 

that you need Board 
approval when 

changing the facade 

of your house, add-
ing on to your house, 

adding a pool,  or 
otherwise changing 

the exterior of your 

home or property.  Please also remember the City of 
Novi will not sign off on plans or issue a permit with-

out Board approval. Any changes made without 
Board approval, or against the subdivision by-laws, 

may result in being forced to be taken down.  To 
avoid any potential issues if you are considering an 

external project  and have questions, please con-

tact Rael Blair at rael.blair@gmail.com or(313) 574-
8333. 

 

Treasurerôs Report - Tom  McDougall 

Invoices for the period July 1, 2017- June 30, 2018, 
will be mailed out in May . Thanks to everyone for 
being up to date!  

http://crimemapping.com/
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Secretaryôs 
Report     

-  Andy Kawada  

 

Annual MBL Subdivision resi-
dents meeting is on Wednes-
day, June 7, 2017 at the Novi 
Public Library from  6:45 to 8:45 
pm, in the West Conference Room 
(next to the snack bar, immediately 
to the right of the entrance.)  

 

Contact Information:  

Please contact me if any of your 
contact information such as email 
address or phone numbers have 
changed as I will use this infor-
mation to update our current MBL 
Subdivision Directory. 

Printed hardcopies of the newsletter 
will only be provided under special 
circumstances. 

For the latest information about our 
great city, check out: 
www.cityofnovi.org/  

 

NOTE:  

Within the next couple of 
weeks, Board members  will be 
delivering newly updated direc-
tories and Anniversary mugs, so 
keep an eye out!  

Ecology Report ï Bill Smedley 

Lake Friendly Fertilizer.  

Hello all.  With last yearôs 

algae problem on Mead-

owbrook Lake, I wanted to 

pass along some infor-

mation regarding Lake 

Friendly fertilizer formula-

tions.  It is advised that 

shoreline residents use 

fertilizers that are low 

Phosphorus, or Zero 

Phosphorus formulas.  The information below is taken 

from the 2012 document ñHealthy lawn care for home-

ownersò written by  Southeastern Oakland County Wa-

ter Authority (SOCWA). 

A fertilizer, by definition, is any material or mixture used 

to supply one or more of the essential plant nutrient ele-

ments. Sixteen nutrients are essential for plant growth 

and development. Of the major nutrients, nitrogen, 

phosphorus, and potassium are typically required in rel-

atively large amounts. 

Phosphorus is a concern for surface water quality. Ex-

cessive phosphorus that is not needed by plants may 

run off the ground and contribute to lake or stream pol-

lution.   

Soil tests for Southeast Oakland County (and much of 

Southeast Michigan) show high levels of phosphorus in 

the soil. For many lawns in these areas, no additional 

phosphorus is needed for plant growth ï unless natural 

soils have been seriously disrupted or unless a new 

lawn is being established. 

 For a very high level of water quality protection, resi-

dents are encouraged to select a zero phosphorus or 

low-phosphorus fertilizer. 
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Parks - Sue Subject  
 
Little Free Library:  The Little Free Library was built by The 

Home Depot on Grand River in Novi . Six of our Meadowbrook Lake 
children painted the Little Free Library at the Home Depot on Satur-
day, April 29th at 10:00 a.m. Since the kids couldnôt all paint at once, 
The Home Depot supplied little projects for the kids to complete while 
waiting their turns to paint. We really appreciate the Home Depot for 
building the Library and donating all the materials!  
 
We will be installing the Little Free Library in our Park in early Summer 
and everyone will be welcome to share and enjoy books that our resi-
dents add to our Little Free Library!  

 
 
Parks:   
 
Now that Spring is here, the park is all ñgreened upò and weekly grass cutting has begun again. Rob 
Ledbetter and crew will be taking out stumps and filling in some big holes in the playground area with top-
soil and then putting down grass seed. He will also be adding mulch to the playground area over the next 
few weeks. We have decided that the trees in the Park along Ennishore wonôt need mulch this year and will 
be looked at on a year to year basis for adding mulch.  Rob has also agreed to do some work on the land-
scaping around the monuments on 9 Mile Road and Meadowbrook/Chattman Roads to get them ready for 
the new signs to be placed there. Spring is always the busiest time of year for getting the Park in tip top 
shape for all to enjoy!  
 
 

The final product! To be proudly displayed in 

our park soon. Great Job!!! 

A reminder: Please pick up all of your dog poop in the Park! Letôs keep our Park looking 
great! 


